2019 Hickory Scholars Call for Proposals
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Hickory Scholars: student-faculty summer scholarship opportunities 
Sponsored by the Institute for Ecological Regeneration at the Merry Lea Environmental Learning Center of Goshen College
What is it?
The Hickory Scholars program, similar to the on-campus Maple Scholars program, seeks to foster scholarship across a variety of disciplines through paired student-faculty teams. Projects can examine questions and produce materials from a range of approaches, but all need to use as their base the interrelated social-ecological settings of Merry Lea and immediate environs. This does not mean that all aspects of the scholarship need to be physically located at Merry Lea, but there should be a substantial geographic connection to that place.

Benefits and Expectations
Faculty who propose accepted projects will receive a $1000 stipend for working on the project across eight weeks of the summer (in 2019, May 28 - July 19) with their chosen student. Participating students will receive a $2500 stipend + room at Reith Village (they will need to cover their board costs out-of-pocket). Students will be expected to work an average of 40 hrs/wk across the duration of the program. Faculty will need to be sufficiently available in-person to insure that student projects can be completed successfully. Again, faculty presence on site at Merry Lea is not required daily, but with enough frequency to help student work proceed effectively. All members of the Hickory Scholar community will participate in a weekly meeting (usually on Fridays) that will allow different scholar teams to keep up-to-date on the progress of other teams. The program will culminate in a scholarly presentation on July 19, and all projects are expected to submit final documentation to the Institute for Ecological Regeneration (w/ exact documentation determined project-by-project).

How to apply
Interested faculty should submit a one to two page project proposal to the Institute (attn: Jonathon Schramm, jschramm@goshen.edu) by Nov. 12, 2018. Each proposal should include the project title, proposing faculty and contact information, brief project description, and an explanation of the product(s) anticipated. Also include a statement of the type of background that would be appropriate or necessary for a student collaborator on your project.
Proposals will be evaluated by their potential to produce interesting, scholarly and interdisciplinary summer work, as well as their potential to be doable and of benefit to both students and the Institute. 
Proposals will be evaluated by a committee from the Institute, and accepted project proposers will be notified by Dec. 7. Opportunities on projects will be advertised to students after that, with final matching of students to faculty partners occurring by early March 2019. 

Questions?
Please contact Jonathon Schramm at 260.799.5869 or jschramm@goshen.edu.
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